BOARD OF EDUCATION

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

FAIRFIELD, CT

Wellness Policy Subcommittee 

of the Wellness Coalition

January 29, 2010
Human Resource’s Conference Room
501 Kings Highway East

Fairfield, CT 06825
11:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.
Minutes
1. Committee Members Present:  David Abraham, Lori Mediate, Joann Fitzpatrick, Anne Tack, Analiese McCay, Tom Cullen and Anna Cutaia-Leonard
2. The meeting was called to order at 11:10 a.m.
3. The committee discussed actionable items:
· Raising awareness amongst staff—
a. The wellness policy will be reviewed at the upcoming February 11th K-12 Administrators’ Cabinet Meeting.  Administrators will be asked to follow-up with a review of the policy with their staff.  Mrs. Mediate and Mr. Abraham will also follow-up with a review at future department meetings.  
· Sharing health/wellness information with families—
a. Mrs. Mediate shared that PTA has included a line item in their budget to help support health education.  Mrs. Mediate is incorporating a home assessment portion to help families assess healthy eating habits.  Mrs. Mediate also shared a magazine, “321 Jumpstart”.  The magazine has a nutrition issue available and she is considering using this with our schools.  Additionally, Mrs. Mediate holds a parent night for fifth grade families where information is shared about having conversations about sex education with your child.  The video that is shown to students in school about this topic is also shown to parents at the meeting.
b. Ms. Fitzpatrick shared that the Food Service Department puts out a Nutrition Nuggets Newsletter which is available on the website, is shared via email blast and through Friday Folders.  The Department is also considering using a “Teens & Fitness” newsletter.
c. Mr. Abraham shared that at the elementary level there is a summer fitness calendar used where parents sign off on the student’s activities for the summer.  Fitness results are also shared with families of students in grades 4, 6, 8 & 10 regarding the Fitness Assessment results.  
· Developing a protocol to  investigate food ingredients—
a. It was recommended that the protocol consist of 
i. Bring the food ingredient of concern to the attention of the committee (to be shared ahead of time so that all committee members have an opportunity to research it).
ii. The ingredient is discussed at a meeting of this committee.
iii. More research is conducted on the ingredient if necessary.  
iv. Recommendations on the use of this ingredient are developed and moved forward to the Wellness Coalition.  
b. The parent representatives on the committee will be forwarding a food ingredient of concern to this committee by Friday, February 05, 2010.
· Hand washing procedures—
a. Reminders about hand washing were shared at least twice during Administrator Cabinet meetings this year.
b. Hand washing signs were put up in bathrooms.
c. The Hand Clens product was purchased and placed in every instructional space of the schools.  This product was researched extensively and found to be the best and most effective product.  
d. Scrubby Bear lessons are taught in grades K-2 in October but were moved to December in consideration of the H1N1 flu.  
e. Mrs. Mediate visits all fourth grade rooms and conducts a lesson using the Germ Light.  
f. Mrs. Mediate will talk with Joann Ryan with the Town’s Health Department to investigate the possibility of having nurses remind students to wash their hands. 
g. Mrs. Cutaia-Leonard will follow-up with elementary principals about hand washing again.  
h. Hand washing will be put on the next agenda for follow-up.
4. Discuss PTA Council Guidelines for School Gardens
· Ms. McCay shared a draft of guidelines for school gardens.  She will share the draft guidelines with this committee in writing for the next meeting.  
5. The next meeting will be held on Friday, March 5 at 10:00 a.m. with location to be determined. 
6. The meeting was adjourned at 12:26 p.m.   

